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Welcome to LUMC!  Excitement abounds in the classrooms and halls as we enjoy our 
first weeks of school!  Our teachers have been working hard to prepare their classrooms 
with fun activities that will spark the love of learning in your children.  We invite you to 
share in the many new discoveries your child will make this year as we all begin the 
adventure of a new school year together. 
 
FIRST DAYS 
Starting school is exciting, but for most children and parents it is natural to experience 
some anxiety or a bit of sadness too.  Our goal is to make these first days as easy for 
everyone as possible.  Please trust us.  Rest assured your children are in loving, 
capable hands.  We will never let a child cry for a lengthy time without a parent being 
notified.  As trust builds and routines become familiar, separation should become easier 
for all.  Celebrate success – both yours and your child’s – and realize these first days will 
be the beginning of many more happy school days to come.  Enjoy this special time in 
your child’s life – it is truly so precious! 
                                                                                                 Ms. Lori    
 
 
IMPORTANT OCTOBER DATES 

• NO SCHOOL - October 15 

• Preschool Pictures will be taken October 25 & 26.  (CDO by apt. only) 

• Preschool Conferences October 4-8 (teachers will arrange specific 
days/times with you) 

 
 
IDEAS FOR PARENT INVOLVEMENT IN OUR SCHOOL 
1.  Give your name to Ms. Lori for inclusion on our substitute teaching list, get involved 

with the Teacher Appreciation Committee, or volunteer to do cutting/coloring 
activities from your home.  All these opportunities provide important contributions to 
our school’s success. 

2.   Due to COVID our traditional fall evening family activities are cancelled, and we 
won’t be inviting parents into our classrooms for mystery reader, etc.  While that is 
sad for all of us, we will continue to monitor COVID cases in Johnson County and 
may be able to add some events or parent involvement in our spring semester. 

3.  Read the newsletter and notes that come home thoroughly and share ideas and 
feedback regularly.  We can’t always act on every idea that comes our way, but your 
ideas are always given consideration and are very much appreciated. 

 
COMMUNICATION 
Please be sure to keep us apprised of any change in emails, phone numbers, etc.  We 
want to be sure you get all communication from school in a timely manner.  Please make 
it a habit to check your child’s backpack every school day for messages.  Lori is always 
available to talk with parents about suggestions, concerns, or questions.  Two-way 
communication is key!  We would strongly prefer you discuss any concerns you have 
with staff instead of other parents who are not able to address or solve your problems. 



 
FINE MOTOR 
We continue to be amazed at the technological proficiency our little ones are growing up 
with.  While this will certainly serve them well, please remember the importance of 
having your child frequently use pencils, markers, crayons etc.  Fine motor skills are 
important to a young child’s development and holding writing instruments are a different 
skill set than children use operating electronic devices such as I-Pads and playing 
games on cell phones.  Writing, coloring, and cutting are skills that can easily be 
encouraged in your home and are worked on here at school. 
 
ACTIVITY SHEETS 
We are a “no work sheet” school because research has shown that is not how 
preschoolers learn best.  Our teachers have numerous resources to utilize in developing 
your child’s cognitive growth as we engage in hands on learning.  I know some parents 
and some children love to have work sheets to do in together in one-on-one fashion in 
your home environment.  I will occasionally have work sheets on the black table outside 
the office you can take home you may do with your child to extend some of the areas we 
work on here at school.  Please remember they will be spread through developmental 
levels for 3 – 5- year-olds, so some may be too easy or too difficult for your child.  These 
are totally optional and a fast, easy way to provide parents an activity they can do with 
their child at home at their convenience, and to work on pencil/marker/scissor control.  
 
CLASS ROSTERS 
Class rosters will be sent home via backpacks for all classes as soon as we have time to 
make all the corrections.  Please keep your copy handy if you need it for birthday 
invitations, to arrange play dates, etc.  If you don’t want your personal information 
shared at school for any reason, please let Ms. Lori know immediately. 
 
ALERT SYSTEM 
We have contracted with an alert service to do mass communication with parents about 
important events and reminders via voice mail, email, and/or texts.  It is important you 
keep us updated with any changes in phone numbers so you will receive these.  Also – a 
helpful hint is that when an alert is sent to your phone it will come from (913) 888-6300. 
Please remember this is a recorded message so there may be a slight delay before the 
message begins and please listen to the message in its entirety before calling the 
preschool.   
 
NEWSLETTERS 
If you have trouble reading our newsletters on your phone, please use another electronic 
device.  We have learned anything we drop into our newsletters often becomes jumbled 
on phones.  They read well from other electronic devices. 
 
REMINDERS 
Please send your child in clothing they can easily maneuver themselves to make going 
potty easier.  Closed toed shoes help us ensure fewer injuries to vulnerable toes. As the 
weather changes, layers work great as kids can take off or add layers depending on the 
weather each day. 
 
 
 
 



 
TODDLER CDO 
We would like to extend a warm welcome to our toddlers and their families!  We are 
excited to begin our school year, which for many will be a “first experience” at school.  
This month our goal is to help each child feel comfortable and happy in the classroom.  
Our centers will be filled with exciting activities for your toddlers to play with as they 
learn.  At circle time we will ring bells and sing “We are Happy”.  We will do finger plays, 
count red apples, explore different textures, learn about colors, and have fun with 
bubbles. Some of the books we will be reading are Brown Bear, Brown Bear; The Apple 
Pie Tree; and My Friend & Me.  We are looking forward to getting to know you and your 
amazing children! 
       
OLDER 2’S & YOUNGER 3’S CDO 
Hello and welcome to CDO!  We are so excited to have your child in our class. Initially, a 
few tears may be shed as they get use to a new environment without mom and dad, but 
quickly those tears will turn into great big smiles! We work hard to get those happy 
smiles and it’s worth it.  
 
Themes for the month of September are: 
 
Week 1:  Back to School 
Week 2:  All About Me and My Family 
Week 3:  Forest Animals 
Week 4:  Apples 
 
We will also be talking about circles and the color RED this month. We are looking 
forward to getting to know you and especially your child and having lots of fun in the 
process! 
 
3-YEAR-OLD PRESCHOOL 
We are so very excited to welcome our newest preschoolers!  Our first days of 
September are filled with activities that will help us learn about each other and how to 
maneuver our way around our beautiful classroom areas and centers.  We will review 
our shapes and colors, while making collages and painting.  At the end of the month, we 
will learn about community helpers and fire safety.  We are excited for the new school 
year! Thank you for sharing your sweet children with us!  
 
PRE-K 
Get Ready, Get Set…Go!  Ms. Kristi, Ms. Suzy, and Ms. Heather are very excited to 
begin our new school year!  We have so many fabulous things planned.  First, we will be 
busy “Rockin’ in our School Shoes”, just like our favorite storybook character, the 
positive thinking, Pete the Cat.  Pete will help us get acquainted with our classroom, 
classmates, school rules and learn about how special each of us is.   We love Pete’s 
attitude because no matter what happens, he always says “it’s all good”!  Other stories 
and characters will fill our September days as well.  We will learn and review our ABC’s 
and 123’s as we read the “Chick-a Chick-a Boom Boom” books.  We will work on writing 
our names and learn who has the longest name in our class.  We are even going to 
break open a real coconut and dare to taste what’s inside.  Next, we will be reading “The 
Rainbow Fish” and learn about making friends and how sharing is caring.  We will work  
together to create one huge shiny classroom Rainbow Fish!   We are all very privileged 
to be a part of this exciting new journey with you and your children.  Welcome back! 



 
T-K 
Our first month in T-K we will discuss how we are a school family and how in our class 
we work as a team. We'll be discussing what our class rules should be and sign a 
class treaty with each child contributing their rule. We will be starting an All About Me 
Book as children learn about themselves and are able to document their find. Then we 
will discuss our families and how they may differ from another culture. Each child will 
have a form to bring home for you to include information and a picture (please include 
pets) so that we can put them all together to make our T-K Class Book where children 
can look through and discuss their family with another child in class. Once our Class 
Book is complete each child will take a turn to bring it home so that you may look 
through it with them! It's going to be a busy month, hang on because October, November 
and December get even busier! 
 
FANTASTIC FRIDAYS – Ms. Janet & Ms. Kristi 
Welcome to Friday Enrichment and Fantastic Fridays!  The first month of school is 
always so much fun!  Getting to know each child, making new friends and of course, lots 
of play time.  This month we will focus on becoming comfortable in the classroom and at 
school.  We will be exploring colors and mixing them to make new ones.  We will be 
reading Mouse Paint; Little Blue, Little Yellow; and The Mixed-up Chameleon.  We will 
be experimenting with some sparkly science and exploding colors.  There will be lots of 
running, jumping, and having fun, both indoors and out.  We are so excited to meet you 
all! 
 
MUSIC & MOVEMENT 
Welcome back to school!  My name is Ms. Sommer, and I am the music teacher at 
LUMC Preschool.  I am so excited to meet all the new students and get to know them 
better.  This month in music we will be moving and grooving to songs about SUPER 
HEROS! And not just those that wear capes, but also those that wear badges and city 
uniforms! (How do the “wheels on the firetruck” go?)  We will learn each other’s names 
and sing some old favorites like “Old McDonald Had a Farm”!  We will talk about what 
we did over the summer and perhaps “Row, Row, Row Your Boat”.  I look forward to 
seeing ALL my little movers and shakers soon! 


